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June 26, 2018 

Mr. Kyle Manning, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
Durham County Engineering and Environmental Services  
5926 Highway 55 East   
Durham, North Carolina 27713 
 
  
Re: Contract Amendment No. 3 
 Triangle WWTP Aeration System Improvements 
 Durham County Reference No. 1700000832 
 
 
Dear Mr. Manning: 

Pursuant to Durham County’s request, Black and Veatch is submitting this contract 

amendment for the following work: 

1. Development of additional technical specifications and revisions to 

previously developed contract documents to allow the submersible mixers 

and wall pump to be competitively bid in lieu of sole source procurement.  

2. Coordination related to the Flood Plan Development Permit, which was 

beyond the Level I Site Plan Permit Review stated in the basis of design 

memorandum and not included in the original scope of services. 

3. Resident Project Representative (RPR) services for the Influent Pump Station 

Back-Up Power Modifications project designed by McKim & Creed for the 

Triangle WWTP. Work will consist of on-site observation for 3 days per week 

for 16 hours per week, including travel time, for a maximum duration of 

seven (7) weeks, unless authorized by Durham County and agreed to by 

Black & Veatch.  The scope of work for the RPR shall be limited to the 

following: 

a. Attend pre-construction meeting. 

b. Weekly periodic on-site visits to observe are being performed in 

accordance with the contract documents prepared by the design 

engineer.  The RPR shall not be responsible for means and methods or 

safety protocols employed by Contractor. 
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c. Take photos and prepare daily inspection reports to document 

Contractor’s progress. 

d. Attend monthly progress meetings, which are included as part of the 

16 hours per week. 

e. Verify quantities of installed work performed by Contractor, but shall 

not be responsible for processing and approving monthly progress 

payments.   

f. On-site for commissioning of equipment.  

We are respectfully requesting additional compensation in the amount of 
$28,000.00.  Please confirm this request is acceptable to the County.  If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (919) 463-3047 or 
brinkleyjw@bv.com 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
BLACK & VEATCH INTERNATIONAL COMPANY 
 

 
John Brinkley, P.E., BCEE, D.WRE 

Project Manager 
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